
  

CITY OF TEMECULA  

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO: City Manager/City Council 

  

FROM: Patrick Thomas, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

  

DATE: February 12, 2019 

  

SUBJECT: Approve the First Amendment to the Agreement for Consultant Services with 

T.Y. Lin International for the French Valley Parkway/I-15 Improvements – 

Phase II, PW16-01 

  

PREPARED BY:   Amer Attar, Principal Civil Engineer 

 Kendra Hannah-Meistrell, Senior Civil Engineer 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council approve the First Amendment to the 

Agreement for Consultant Services with T.Y. Lin International, in the amount of $54,760, for the 

French Valley Parkway/I-15 Improvements – Phase II, PW16-01. 
 

BACKGROUND:  This First Amendment to the Agreement for Consultant Services 

with T.Y. Lin International is for the preparation and submittal of an application and supporting 

documentation for a fiscal year (FY) 2019 U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT) 

Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) Grant for the French Valley Parkway/I-15 

Improvement Project – Phase II, PW16-01. 
 

The Nationally Significant Freight and Highway Projects (INFRA Grants) program provides 

federal financial assistance to highway and freight projects of national or regional significance.  

To maximize the value of FY 2019 INFRA funds, the USDOT is focusing the competition on 

transportation infrastructure projects that support four key objectives:  

 

1. Supporting economic vitality at the national and regional level; 

2. Leveraging federal funding to attract other non-federal sources of infrastructure 

investment; 

3. Deploying innovative technology, encouraging innovative approaches to project 

delivery, and incentivizing the use of innovative financing; and 

4. Holding grant recipients accountable for their performance. 

 

The Notice of Funding Opportunity for INFRA grants for FY 2019 funding was opened on  

January 7, 2019.  Applications must be submitted by 8:00 p.m. EST on March 4, 2019.  INFRA 

grants may be used for up to sixty percent of future eligible project costs. 

 

City staff requested T.Y. Lin International to provide a proposal for preparation and submittal of 

the application for the INFRA Grant.  The project to be submitted for the funding opportunity is 

Phase II of the French Valley Parkway/I-15 Improvements project.  The total estimated cost of the 

project included in the grant application is approximately $108,000,000. 



  

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  The French Valley Parkway/I-15 Improvements – Phase II project 

is included in the City’s Capital Improvement Program (CIP) Budget for Fiscal Year 2019-23.  

The project is funded with General Fund, Measure S, TUMF (WRCOG), TUMF (CETAP/RCTC), 

SAFETEA-LU, and STIP.  Adequate funds are available in the project accounts to cover the First 

Amendment amount of $54,760, for a total Agreement amount of $4,328,083. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 1. First Amendment 

 2. Project Description 

 3. Project Location 


